
 
 

FINANCIAL MANAGEMENT COMMITTEE 
 
 
HIS WORSHIP, THE MAYOR 
AND COUNCILLORS 
 
 
SUBJECT: GRANT APPLICATIONS 
 
 
RECOMMENDATION: 
 
1. THAT Council approve the grant recommendations, as outlined in this report. 
 
 

REPORT 
 
INTRODUCTION 
 
The Financial Management Committee, at its meeting held on 2018 September 26, 
considered grant applications from community groups supporting Burnaby residents. 
 
 

POLICY 
 
The provision of grants to community groups is aligned with the City of Burnaby’s 
Corporate Strategic Plan by supporting the following goals and sub-goals of the Plan: 
 
Goals 
 

• A Connected Community 

o Social connection - enhance social connections throughout Burnaby 
 

• An inclusive community 

o Celebrate diversity – create more opportunities for the community to 
celebrate diversity 

o Create a sense of community – provide opportunities that encourage and 
welcome all community members and create a sense of belonging 
 

• A Healthy Community 

o Healthy life – encourages opportunities for healthy living and well-being 
 

 
 

 
 
 
 

 

 

Meeting 2018 October 01 

COUNCIL REPORT 



To: His Worship, the Mayor and Councillors 
From: Financial Management Committee 

Re: Grant Applications 
2018 October 01 .................................................... Page 2 
 

RECOMMENDATIONS 
 
The Financial Management Committee recommends the following grants for Council’s 
approval: 
 
#18.33.  BC Lacrosse Association $1,400 
       2018 Canadian Lacrosse National Championships       (5 Box/3 Field x $175)                 

Team BC Box and Field Lacrosse    
      
An application was received from the BC Lacrosse Association requesting a grant to 
assist with travel expenses for seven (7) Burnaby residents to compete in the 2018 
Canadian Lacrosse National Championships (Box and Field Lacrosse).* The 2018 
Team BC Lacrosse teams and players were as follows: 

 

• Female Midget Box Team - Nationals in Halifax, July 21-25 - Emily Kuhn  
(also Women’s Field U15) 

• Female Bantam Box Team - Nationals in Halifax, July 21-25 - Katie Liu 

• Midget Box Team - Nationals in Calgary, August 12-18 - Marcus Klarich & 
Thomas Vela 

• Bantam Box Team - Nationals in Saskatoon, August 9-14 - Phillip Marin  
• U15 Women’s Field Team - Nationals in Calgary, August 17-19 - Emily Kuhn 

(also Female Midget Box) & Ava Regan 
• U15 Men’s Field Team - Nationals in Saskatoon, August 31-September 2 - 

Joshua Gabriele 

 
 

*Note that Emily Kuhn participated on the Female Midget Box Team in Halifax in July 
and on the U15 Women’s Field Team in Calgary in August.  
 
Request: Unspecified    CPA: 2017 - $1,400 (7 Box /1 Field) 
    2016 - No Application 
    2015 - $875 (4 Box /1 Field) 
 
 
#18.34.   Burnaby Neighbourhood House (North House) DENIED 
 Escape to India!      
  
An application was received from the Burnaby Neighbourhood House (North House) 
requesting a grant in support of their fundraising event Escape to India! to be held at 
4908 Hastings Street (North House) on 2018 September 22. The event plans to bring 
together various aspects of South Asian culture for people of all ages and ethnicities, 
and includes an Indian market with handicrafts, food/drinks and clothing “shops”; as well 
as, music and dance performances. Money is being raised for North House, Cameray 
Child and Family Services on Imperial Street, and the Surrey Food Bank.  

 
Request: Unspecified    CPA:  2017 - No Application   
     2016 - No Application 

     2015 - No Application 
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#18.35.(a)   Christmas Lunch/Dinner Grants $8.00 per person 
   Seniors 
 
An application was received from the New Vista Society requesting a grant to assist 
with the cost of providing a Christmas Dinner for 260 Burnaby seniors to be held at the 
New Vista Care Home at 7550 Rosewood Street.  The dinner for 130 senior tenants of 
the Winch Tower, Douglas Manor and JS Woodward Courts will be held on Tuesday, 
2018 November 27; while the dinner for 130 senior tenants of the Vista Tower, Margaret 
Bacchus Manor and Grace MacInnis Manor will be held on Wednesday, 2018 
November 28. 
 

Request: Unspecified  CPA:  2017 - $8.00 per person 
      2016 - $8.00 per person  
        2015 - $7.00 per person  
 

 

#18.36.p   Burnaby Arts Council $1,000 
 Annual Deer Lake Craft Festival  In-kind printing    
  
An application was received from the Burnaby Arts Council requesting an in-kind grant 
for printing signage for the Annual Deer Lake Craft Festival to be held on 2018 
November 16–18 at the Shadbolt Centre for the Arts.  The event includes a free hands-
on kid’s art workshop, face painting, live entertainment and an artisan market.  

 
Request: $1,500 in-kind printing  CPA:  2018 - $1,000 in-kind printing 
     (2018 Arts BC Conference) 
     2018 - $1,500 in-kind printing 
     (Summer Arts Festival) 
     2017 - $1,000 in-kind printing 
     (Deer Lake Craft Festival - Fall) 
     2017 - $1,000 in-kind printing 
     (Summer Arts Festival) 
     2016 - $1,000 in-kind printing 
      (Deer Lake Craft Festival - Fall) 
      2015 - No Application 

 
#18.37. Burnaby Seniors Outreach Society              $3,000 
  Peer Counselling 
 
An application was received from the Burnaby Seniors Outreach Services Society 
requesting a grant to fund a Seniors Peer Counselling Training course starting in 
October. The society is dedicated to promoting the emotional health and well-being of 
seniors through a number of programs including Peer Counselling, Caregiver Support, 
and Memory Café. 
 

Request: $3,000    CPA:  2017 - $3,000   
     2016 - $3,000   
           2015 - $3,000   
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Copy: City Manager 
 Director Corporate Services  
 Director Finance 

#18.37. Burnaby Seniors Outreach Society           $5,000 
  Burnaby Memory Café  One time only 
 
An application was received from the Burnaby Seniors Outreach Services Society 
requesting a one-time grant to assist with the start-up of a Memory Café in Burnaby. 
The proposed Café will implement activities which support the City of Burnaby’s 
Dementia-Friendly Community Action Plan and aims to help those with dementia feel 
included, connected, and supported. The Burnaby Memory Café will be held in the 
morning for 1½ - 2 hours at Brentwood Community Services Centre. 
 
Request: $6,150  CPA:  2017 - No Application   
     2016 - No Application 
            2015 - No Application 
 
 
#18.39. Mountain United Football Club - U15 Girls Soccer           $700 
  2018 Toyota Canadian National Soccer Championships    
 
An application was received from the Mountain United Football Club requesting a grant 
to assist with travel expenses for four Burnaby residents on the U15 Girls Soccer Team 
to compete in the 2018 Toyota Canadian National Soccer Championships to be held on 
2018 October 3-8 in Laval, Quebec. 
 
Request: $700  CPA:  2017 - No Application   
     2016 - No Application 
            2015 - No Application 
 
 
 
 Respectfully submitted, 
 

      
 Councillor D. Johnston, 
 Chair 
 
 Councillor C. Jordan,  
 Vice Chair 
 


